
March 19, 2023 

 

Chair Nosse, Vice Chairs Goodwin and Nelson, and Committee members 

My name is Sara Meyer and I write in support of HB 2002.  

I’ve birthed 3 sons, and obtained 2 abortions with the same husband. We also borrowed 
a teenage son to make our family complete.  

Having children and raising them to be good citizens is the greatest responsibility and 
joy I have had. Knowing when we had the time and financial security to have those 
children was a choice we made to be the best we could be.  

HB 2002 continues to enable good parenting. Thank you for supporting family healthy 
choices.  

Sincerely 

Sara Meyer 

Astoria, Oregon - An Oregonian since 1955 
 


